

## TOWN OF TRURO

P.O. Box 2030, Truro, MA 02666 Tel: 508-349-7004, Extension: 10 or 24 Fax: 508-349-5505

Minutes of the Meeting of the Water Resources Oversight Committee 3:00 PM Tuesday, July 20th, 2015 Truro Town Hall

Members Present: Shannon Correa, Kevin Kuechler (Chair), Peter Romanelli, Bill Worthington.

Others Present: Charleen Greenhalgh, Truro Planner; Pat Pajaron, Truro Health Agent; Robert Almy, Weston & Sampson (by telephone) Doug Geist,

The meeting was called to order with establishment of phone contact with Almy

Romanelli went through the part he plans to present, adding to what Almy had listed a number of illustrations from two books, as well as digital illustrations, all of which he entrusted to Geist for transport to Almy.

The major work of the meeting was the improvement of the PowerPoint presentation which Almy had produced for use at the public outreach meeting, scheduled for early next month.

The Board reviewed each panel. Some corrections were typographic, but most were substantive, involving input from most of the attendees. Many issues were discussed simply to clarify them to help in the presentation. For example, Pajaron clarified the early and late versions of Title 5 septic systems; how they differ, where they are found, when they were used, etc.

Kuechler will send to Almy the record of Provincetown's pumpage over the last 30 years in case the audience raises the question.

Almy and Geist spoke about the data which has been taken along Beach Point which is already indicating that the ground-water flow is into the Bay.

Kuechler reported that there are some 1700 nitrate samples which have been acquired since 2008. He discussed the format of the spreadsheet into which these records are being entered.

The meeting ended at 4:40.

Respectfully submitted

William C. Worthington

Kin Stud

Office of Town Clerk Treasurer - Tax Collector

APR 23 2018

WROC minutes 07/20/2015